华大新高考联盟 2019 届高三 4 月教学质量测评

命题:华中师范大学考试研究院

本试题卷共 12 页。全卷满分 150 分。考试用时 120 分钟。

★祝考试顺利★

注意事项:

- 1. 答题前, 先将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡上, 并将准考证号条形码贴在答题卡上的指定位置。
- 2. 选择题的作答:每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。写在试题卷、草稿纸和答题卡上
- 3. 非选择题的作答:用签字笔直接答在答题卡上对应的答题区域内。写在试题卷、草稿纸和答题卡上的非答题区域均 无效。
 - 4. 考试结束后,请将答题卡上交。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂到答题 卡上。

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段 对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £ 19. 15.

B. £ 9. 18.

, the comprehensing a fact of their architectures of the results of the second terms of the comprehensive and

C. £ 9. 15.

答案是 C. * 电线器 引食品 (85) 转数 (1925) [128] (178) (1985) (1985) (1985) (1985)

- 1. What does the woman want to do?
 - Go to hospital.
 - B. Eat something cool.
 - C. Make the man a cup of tea.
- 2. What does the man order?

A. Tea.

B. Coffee.

C. Salad.

- 3. Where are the speakers? The Whatele with the state of the state of the speakers of the speakers of the speakers.
- A. At a hospital. B. At a bank. C. At a school.

4. How will the speakers get to the	railway station?	, Royal James	.141 1 :
A. By taxi.	B. By car.	C. By subway.	in a t
5. What is the probable relationship	between the speakers?		
A. Friends.	400000000000000000000000000000000000000		
B. Salesman and customer.			
C. Boss and employee.			
suite aggress to the second solution	Section of the Section		art type i to the
第二节(共15小题;每小题1.5分,	满分 22.5 分)	on a vijeje est es	
听下面5段对话或独白。每段邓	付话或独白后有几个小题,从题中	所给的 A、B、C 三个的	选项中选出最佳选
项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时	间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟	;听完后,各小题将给出	出5秒钟的作答时
间。每段对话或独白读两遍。	um (3.50) (1.6%) (2.5%)		
			"
听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。	en florer en e		
6. What are the speakers mainly tal	king about?		
A. Chinese tea.			
B. Famous places in China.			
C. Different kinds of tea in the v	world.		
7. How does black tea taste accordi	ing to the woman?		
A. Sweet.	B. Heavy.	C. Light.	
e distriction of the con-			
听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。		a, t	F 1992
8. What does the man think of liter	ature?		
A. It's helpful.	B. It's hard.	C. It's interesting.	
9. What subject does the woman lil	se most?		
A. Art history.	B. Photography.	C. Geography.	
the second of the second	and the first of		
听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。	Frank Hill Commence		
10. What do we know about the ho	tel in Sitges?		
A. It's far from the beach.			
A. It's far from the beach. B. It's beside a busy road.	the street of the street		
C. It's near a bus stop.			
11. What can people enjoy in the ho	otel?	er a grand and a second	s
A. Football games.	B. KTV.	C. Keep-fit classes.	
12. What will the speakers do next	<mark>?</mark> 	And the Many of the	
A. Ask for a lower price.			
B. Look around the hotel.			
C. Explain to the manager.			

听第	59段材料,回答第13至16题。			
13.	Whom is the party for?	and the second second		
	A. Dan.	B. Julie.	C. Jane.	a diament
14.	When will the guests arrive?	199	and the second	,
	A. At 4: 00.	B. At 5: 00.	C. At 6: 00.	
15.	What has been prepared?			
	A. A special cake.	B. Drinks.	C. Candles.	
16.	What happened in the party last	year?		ar its
	A. The police came.	the figure of the second		4. T 144
	B. The building caught fire.	professional transfer		
	C. The neighbors got drunk.			
听第	引0 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。			
17.	What is expected tonight around	l five or six?		
	A. Ice.	B. Rain.	C. Snow.	
18.	How many inches of snow are p	redicted?		
	A. One or two.	B. Three or four.	C. Five or six.	
19.	Why did the high schools close?		and or	
	A. The college has already shut	· is,		
	B. The roads are dangerous to d	drive on.		
	C. The town is unprepared for t	the weather.		
20.	Which suggestion does the weat	herman make?		
	A. Buying supplies.			
	B. Closing the schools.			
	C. Pushing snow off roads.			
第二	二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分	40分)	. V	
第-	-节(共15小题;每小题2分,满分	分30分)	to a substantial	
	阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A.	、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳	选项。	
		A * 22 2		
	Choosing where to lay your head	d in London can be a tricky affai	r. But with a lot of fashio	onable design
hote	els to choose from, you can sure	ly book into a satisfying one. T	rust us.	
	The Ham Yard Hotel		e de la companya della companya della companya de la companya della companya dell	

英语试题 第3页(共12页)

If you need to be in Mayfair or Soho, Ham Yard is perfectly located as it's housed in an "urban

village" setting at the bottom of Regent Street. The light-filled modern building is decorated with signature Kit Kemp inside.

Doubles from £ 662 per night

The Hoxton Hotel

East London's first "destination" hotel opened in 2006 and it's since won fans for its affordable rooms in a great location. Sure, its "shoebox" rooms are on the small side, but they're smartly designed and you'll get a fridge filled with snacks, a cool phone to use and fast WiFi.

Doubles from £ 138 per night

The Artist Residence Hotel

Occupying a handsome five-storey terrace in Pimlico, this hotel's grand surroundings cover up its cool inside. You'll find other artist living houses in Brighton, Penzance and Oxfordshire, but the touches to this London branch make it a must-visit.

Doubles from £ 225 per night

The Great Northern Hotel

London's first railway hotel has just got a multi-million-pound redecoration. Dating back to 1854, the Great Northern Hotel now stands proud between the Eurostar's St. Pancras terminal and King's Cross. Mini rooms modelled on sleeper carriages sit beside store rooms filled with tea, coffee and cakes, but the main attractive thing is the extra hours' sleep you'll get being so close to the train platform — we calculate it as a three-minute dash.

Doubles from £ 188 per night

21. How much should a couple spend in the Ham Yard Hotel for two nights?

A. £ 225.

B. £ 276.

C. £ 662.

D. £1,324.

22. Which hotel will you choose if you want to get online quickly?

A. The Ham Yard Hotel.

B. The Artist Residence Hotel.

C. The Hoxton Hotel.

D. The Great Northern Hotel.

23. What is special about the Great Northern Hotel?

A. It is quite near to the railway station.

B. It has some artist living houses around.

C. It is a railway hotel with a short history.

D. It is the first railway hotel in the world.

In recent years I have had two very good roles on television: Florence, the wisecracking maid on the series *The Jeffersons*, and Mary, the mother who holds things together on 227. But 17 years ago, in 1972 when I was just getting started in theater work, I thought I'd never make it as an actress. For that matter, I couldn't even hold my life together or afford a home of my own.

Back then I had about as much self-confidence as a chicken in a fox's nest. I was recovering from surgery and had been off work for six months from my job as a United Airlines reservations agent. I'd had some bit parts in local theater groups, but those came and went, not leading to anything bigger.

Worse, as a single mother with three youngsters, I had no place to live. My children were staying with their father while I recovered in an aunt's apartment. Lying in bed, staring hopelessly at the wall, I didn't know what to do or where to turn.

Then one Sunday morning I aimlessly turned on the television set, and there were actor Robert Young and his wife talking about their faith. I sat right up in bed. They said, "When one door closes, a better one opens." Well, I wasn't going to just sit staring at the closed one. So I got up and trudged(跋涉) on. Even if my shoes wore out, I decided, my faith wouldn't.

Later, when I began filling small parts in television productions, that self-confidence showed. I'd always done my best to play the role as I thought the director wanted, but now I found myself freer to interpret it. I was more natural, more me.

- 24. What do the underlined words "hold my life together" in Paragraph 1 probably mean?
 - A. Enjoy my life.

B. Support myself.

C. Abandon my life.

- D. Fight against my life.
- 25. How did the author feel when she worked in the local theater?
 - A. Confident.

B. Excited.

C. Nervous.

- D. Disappointed.
- 26. What can we learn about the author from Paragraph 3?
 - She lived in her own apartment.
 - B. She had to stay with her father.
 - C. She was confused about her future.
 - D. She was looked after by her kids.
- 27. What is the author's purpose of writing this passage?
 - A. To show thanks to her respected aunt.
 - B. To prove her success in the TV acting.
 - C. To share her understanding of faith with us.
 - D. To tell how hard she brought up her children.

Celiac disease is relatively common. In fact, according to the Celiac Disease Foundation, the autoimmune disorder affects 1 in 100 people worldwide. However, while it is manageable — those living with celiac disease are simply advised to change their diet and to avoid gluten(麸质食品) — if and when those living with the condition do eat gluten, it causes an immune(免疫) response in the body. According to research published in the journal BMC Biotechnology, a new drug may offer much-needed relief to those living with the condition.

The medical product, which has yet to be named, is being developed at Vienna University of Technology in cooperation with Sciotec Diagnostic Technologies GmbH. And while other celiac medicine seek to change one's immune system to make it less sensitive, this drug will fundamentally "turn off" the irritant(刺激物). According to a press release, the product will "directly attack gluten molecules to make them harmless".

Professor Oliver Spadiut, head of the Integrated Bioprocess Development Research Group at TU Wien, explained the process in a statement. "Our bodies produce antibodies precisely, like a key to a lock. This immune response makes those antigens harmless," Of course, the process sounds simpler than it is.

"The formation of such proteins in a bacterium is a highly complex process," Spadiut explained. "You have to precisely understand the chemical processes included and participate in a complex way."

Still, researchers are hopeful. In fact Spadiut said he is confident in the product's development process and results. "We have now developed a process that can be easily reproduced, can be scaled up to industrial application and delivers a very good production of the desired product."

As such, researchers believe the product will be available as early as 2021,

- 28. What may cause celiac disease?
 - Immune disorder.

B. Diet variety.

C. Living conditions.

- D. Lack of exercise.
- 29. Why is the new drug effective?
 - A. It makes the irritant do no harm,
 - B. It changes one's immune system.
 - C. It attacks one's immune system.
 - D. It makes the immune system powerful.
- 30. How does Oliver Spadiut explain the work of the new drug?
 - A. By comparing it with our bodies.
 - B. By describing its chemical process.
 - C. By explaining an ordinary bacterium,
 - D. By commenting on the research group.

31. What's Oliver Spadiut's attitude toward the development of the new drug?

A. Uncaring.

B. Doubtful.

C. Uncertain.

D. Optimistic.

D

An experimental cleanup device called RemoveDebris has successfully cast a net around a dummy(仿造的) satellite, simulating(模拟) a technique that could one day collect spaceborne garbage.

The test, which was carried out this week, is widely believed to be the first successful demonstration of space cleanup technology, experts told CNN. And it signals an early step toward dealing with what is already a key problem; rubbish in space.

Millions of pieces of junk are turning around in orbit, the result of 50 years of space travel and few regulations to keep space clean. At orbital speeds, even a small bit of paint crashing with a satellite can cause serious damage.

Various companies have plans to send thousands of new satellites into low-Earth orbit, already the most crowded area.

The RemoveDebris experiment is run by a company and researchers led by the UK's Surrey Space Centre and includes Airbus, Airbus-owned Surrey Satellite Technology Ltd. and France's Ariane Group.

Guglielmo Aglietti, the director of Surrey Space Centre, said that an operational version of the RemoveDebris technology would cast out a net that remains fastened to the main satellite so the debris can be dragged out of orbit. It could target large pieces of junk, including dead satellites up to 10 meters long.

The RemoveDebris satellite will conduct a few more experiments in the coming months, including testing navigation systems that could help guide the satellite to a specific piece of debris. Jonathan McDowell, an astrophysicist at the Harvard-Smithsonian Centre for Astrophysics, said the success of this week's experiment was exciting, but he cautioned against "over-publicizing" it. There are still big barriers to clear before operational cleanup tasks will be underway, he said, and the biggest challenge is figuring out how to fund such projects.

Aglietti, the Surrey professor who helped lead the RemoveDebris project, said "the challenge will be to convince the relevant authorities to sponsor these tasks". Aglietti said he hopes RemoveDebris will conduct a few cleanup tasks per year, targeting the largest pieces of rubbish in the most crowded orbits. Aglietti is hopeful.

- 32. What attracts people to invent RemoveDebris?
 - A. Exploring space.
 - B. Testing an orbit.
 - C. Cleaning satellites.
 - D. Removing waste in space.
- 33. How does the RemoveDebris work?
 - A. It throws a net to take junk from orbit.
 - B. It fastens junk to the main satellite.
 - C. It targets large pieces of junk carefully.
 - D. It drags junk up to 10 meters long.
- 34. What do we know about RemoveDebris?
 - A. It is successful in cleanup tasks.
 - B. It still needs to be broadcasted widely.
 - C. It should get some financial help from authorities.
 - D. It helps researchers to find a specific junk.
- 35. What's the best title of the text?
 - A. Space Garbage Causes Severe Damage
 - B. Researchers Advertise Waste Collecting Satellite
 - C. Authorities Sponsor RemoveDebris Project
 - D. Satellite First Time Collects Waste

第二节(共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

If you've been told you're "leadership material", it may be due to the following principles. <u>36</u>. For example, you're looking to develop yourself as a leader or looking to hire people with the ability to change the workplace.

1. Connecting exceptionally well with people

Strong leaders connect with others by showing their humanity. 37. Then, when employees make mistakes, it's safe for them to say, "Boss, I messed up."

2. Involving various of people and making them feel psychologically safe

Good leaders aim to create a diverse environment of people with differing ways of doing things and

viewing the world. <u>38</u>. They let people feel safe to exercise their creativity, communicate their ideas openly, and provide input to major decisions.

3. 39

Studies prove that organizations, sharing privileged information with their employees and letting everyone know what's going on at all times, reduce uncertainty and lessen stress about where they are headed and why.

- 4. Understanding human motivation and what drives people work
- 40 . They clearly know what inspires people to perform their jobs at a high level. They distribute work that is meaningful, has purpose and brings out employees' enthusiasm and creativity.
- A. Showing sympathy
- B. Being open and sincere
- C. If not, they are the standards to shoot for
- D. They rid fear out of the room and allow for risks to be taken
- E. They accept that they're not perfect and that they make mistakes
- F. Experiencing positive feelings is at the root of human motivation
- G. The best of leaders have a good understanding of human behavior

第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分 45 分)

第一节 (共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

Recently, I came across a short story sent in by a reader Diana McCulloch. Interested, I 41 her to ask for the whole thing. She 42 a story about her youngest son. She was watching television one night with her husband. Around 11 o'clock, she 43 doubled over in stomach pain. It was 44 because she didn't eat anything out of the ordinary. The next morning, Diana called to check on her son, who was in recovery from an illness. That was when she 45 her son had relapsed(复发) the night before and that his 46 had been pumped in the hospital just around 11 p. m.

I 47 the phone with Diana, 48. Sure, sharing in the 49 of others is a characteristic of many people. But is it really possible to 50 another's pain as if it's your own?

The answer is yes. Dr. Dossey argues there's a <u>51</u> consciousness in his book *One Mind*. He <u>52</u> this experience as "telesomatic experience(远程身体感受)". He assumes it's a(an) <u>53</u> part of the human experience, often driven by deep affection tie. It shows that we're <u>54</u> in a way that goes

beyond 55 barriers, even distance and time. " 56 and connection are dipped in an experience of deep 57 . " Dr. Dossey writes. I 58 to Diana's experience with her son. Perhaps it wasn't a 59 of mere intuition(直觉) or sharing feelings, but a(an) 60 of a greater love running through humanity. A. visited B. wrote to C. rang D. arranged for C. created D. recorded 42. A. read B, told A. suddenly B. usually C. immediately D. hardly 44. A. slight B. strange C. sharp D. constant B. expected C. observed D. discovered A. explained C. stomach D. mouth 46. A. head B. chest C. reached for B. picked up D. put away 47. A. hung up 48. A. excited B. disappointed C. astonished D. annoyed C. thrill B. happiness D. suffering 49. A. anger C. treat D. cause 50. A. reduce B. experience C. less D. weaker 51. A. better B. higher C. offers D. enjoys 52. A. regards B. learns 53. A. main B. reliable C. necessary D. key 54. A. blocked B. challenged C. controlled D. connected B. mental C. great D. physical A. possible A. Awareness B. Abilities C. Impressions D. Chances C. breath A. understanding B. love D. concern C. looked up D. lived up A. thought back B. dated back A. moment B. day C. week D. month C. observation D. reflection 60. A. research B. discussion

第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Almost all the ice covering the Bering Sea has melted (融化), scientists have confirmed, 61 (throw) communities living around 62 (it) shores into disorder. The region's ice cover 63 (normal) lasts for at least another month, and this year it has disappeared earlier than any other year except 2017.

Lying in 64 northern Pacific Ocean between Alaska and Russia, the Bering Sea is experiencing the climate change and has already drawn 65 (attend) this year for record-breaking levels of winter melting. In February, rising Arctic temperatures 66 (lead) to around half the region's disappearing in the space of two weeks.

A report <u>67</u> (send) by the International Arctic Research Centre at the University of Alaska Fairbanks has outlined the real-world effects of these surprising environmental <u>68</u> (change) on the many communities <u>69</u> live in the Bering Sea region.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间互相修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(Λ),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改:在错的词下画—横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

As soon as I got into the exhibition hall, I see a very large picture on the wall in front of me. It was a best picture I had ever seen, that was painted by Mary. After visit the exhibition, I went to call at Mary's. That surprised me most was that Mary was still working quiet. She explained me that her success lay in her hard works. One of her teachers told me they had taken Mary thousands of hours to learn and practise drawing. I made up my mind to try my best in order that my dream could be come true.

第二节 书面表达(满分 25 分)

假定你是李华,目前在英国一所中学做交换生,得知学校音乐俱乐部正在招收新成员。请你给俱乐部写一封自荐信,内容包括:

英语试题 第 11 页(共 12 页)

	1. 自我介绍及音乐爱好;
	2. 加入后的打算,如传播中国民族音乐。
注意	
	1. 词数 100 左右;
	2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。
	and the street, at the control of the street
	for each of the second of the
	provide the support of the support o
	and the control of th
	en de la marka de la composition de la
	and the second second of the second
	and the second of the second o
	and the state of t